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By email only to: starferry-franchise@td.gov.hk 

Management and Paratransit Branch 

Transport Department 

Room 4036, 40/F, Immigration Tower, 

7 Gloucester Road 

Wan Chai, Hong Kong 

12
th

 March 2017 

Response to the public engagement on a 

New Franchise for The “Star” Ferry Company, Limited 

Introduction 
The Star Ferry is a wonderful way of crossing the harbour and part of Hong Kong’s 

identity. I use it about twice a month and also enjoy watching it. 

I am, however, appalled by the heavy pollution it gives out. In particular the SO2 

which is not visible but damages our health. When I ride the ferry I always sit on in 

the front part of the ferry that is up-wind so I’m less subjected to the pollution. 

The consultation document advises: 

 

Views and requests 
The Star Ferry operates is right in the middle of our city. The pollution its vessels give 

off damages our health. It also looks and smells bad to tourists. In the past we were 

ignorant of the health damage so this was not a high profile issue. Now we know 

about the health damage the problem is becoming as unacceptable as subjecting 

people to second-hand smoking. 
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I appreciate that pollution control will cost money and that this must be paid for 

either by higher fares or by lower profits. I also expect most travellers on the ferry 

would be willing to pay extra to reduce the pollution. Certainly they should pay on 

the ‘polluter pays principle’. 

The speed with which this pollution issue is being tackled is totally inadequate and 

speaks to the lack of a pressure on The “Star” Ferry Company to take action. The new 

franchise agreement is an opportunity to correct this. Please do not miss it. 

Specifically I suggest: 

1. The “Star” Ferry Company is required to report to the Government the 

amount of pollution it emits every three months. Also to post this 

information prominently in waiting area of its ferry piers. This publicity will 

add to public pressure for it to reduce pollution. 

2. The “Star” Ferry Company is required to pay the Government a quarterly 

levy based on the amount of pollution it emits. This levy should come into 

force at a modest rate with the new franchise agreement on 1st April 2018. 

The levy rate should then increase significantly annually. The franchise 

agreement should include rules as to the extent to which the levy can be 

passed on to customers as a higher ticket price. 

Financial and publicity incentives of this sort often greatly accelerate the speed with 

which companies reduce their pollution. 
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